
  

 

President's Message 

Dear CCCA Friends and Colleagues, 

  

The California Contract Cities Association (CCCA) hosted another 

successful Sacramento Legislative Tour (SLOT) from January 7-9, 

2019. This was CCCA's 52nd year welcoming nearly 100 mayors, 

councilmembers, and senior city staffers to Sacramento to advocate 

for our member cities and to work toward strengthening local control. 

Our delegation focused on CCCA's 2019 Legislative Priorities which 

provide a framework for our position on legislation that would impact 

issue areas, ranging from community choice aggregation, 

housing/homelessness, taxation, and public safety. More information 

about CCCA's 2019 Legislative Priorities can be found here. 

  

On January 7 (Monday), CCCA gathered at the State Capitol for a 

number of briefing sessions, including a panel discussion with State 

Senator Scott Wiener (D-11) to discuss his bill, SB 50. SB 50, a 

revised version of last year's most contentious housing bill, SB 827, 

would authorize a housing developer maximum controls on density 

and limit parking requirements in proximity to major transit stops 

and job-rich areas. Noting the author's intent to reintroduce a 

housing density bill, CCCA collaborated with Sen. Wiener, 

Thaddeus McCormack, City Manager of Lakewood, and Juan 

Garza, Contract Cities' Legislative Chair, to discuss SB 50 from a 

local's perspective on density, such as concerns regarding the 

reliability of transit schedules, passenger capacity, CEQA 

reforms, and strains to public  

services. The  discussion was well-received from both the 

delegation and Senator Wiener, helping bridge the dialogue 

that was lost during the discussion's in last year's bill. 

Senator Wiener expressed his commitment to working with 

the Association on SB 50 in the coming months.     

  

The delegation also received early introductions to proposed 

legislation concerning housing (SB 4, SB 6, SB 50) and a 

new tax-increment financing tool, better known as 

redevelopment 2.0 (AB 11, SB 5). Speakers included 

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001t1m14glN4BfX6aGRvgtnd_ExDaNTxlftDET-yND-vQaMDvkwk8mMTAJtUjfHKLP_HuwkUjOrqV_mKlWEzDii8d_aRV8XVvCiBlu2BMouLCNq_Kg-YuOaI9PeuIrNjmu_sq73zFFINJt2BodBDVERv9pIxHZAhrMhOK2EzeW2lr87_4jfRPDLpBFAQEfhcya-PwoF9WMFz05GeKMJTsrzq0E-p8wnLS_hc3qq8k7waEvUwptE9aQ012sPC-mO9L2j&c=cPYssyxAUxciUE_7cXszrHC6PDYX_MaqxVNg94dgZB7kTDEBaOR4ag==&ch=wzqNQCki-pqRYvV3CkYrml_23ohG3Wq-uTogn1E8qm8HSQ1uyDbIpQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001t1m14glN4BfX6aGRvgtnd_ExDaNTxlftDET-yND-vQaMDvkwk8mMTAJtUjfHKLP_E_Ij9M4twou3yZVDWa88DLbrrHJFnCWm0YU2WVgm0VZcotFVo_aS0xm-uRxjkKtQLnQNG36WBQy0emV5CVmle5km_t6pD-7XHCDmYntDSMAd7Oz-mHvr0XRP34oQqUzet9CZCQUBc4ucO6MuBk3Y56eyFcaSpzuX3jvZD6dPqLCHHgplGaRoN_XKCx8exDIjvnk3ddGY2f9NHqWfow7e3YHO0FbNuh7I2eggY11QwxGfzwyJoW8q0xSd5bI9nzWkX8DP-UuuK0A7ALlCVKp3Bvuot1YjYy4e0IjbUNiYjlZcWeCaIqJ1jfnHsTFVNbv0g8sXmLKWNOUiTJUGpRpWiQ==&c=cPYssyxAUxciUE_7cXszrHC6PDYX_MaqxVNg94dgZB7kTDEBaOR4ag==&ch=wzqNQCki-pqRYvV3CkYrml_23ohG3Wq-uTogn1E8qm8HSQ1uyDbIpQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001t1m14glN4BfX6aGRvgtnd_ExDaNTxlftDET-yND-vQaMDvkwk8mMTAJtUjfHKLP_jodwdWbWIQPSi7PU9zZX1-3x0QmCeeobYGFtXIYFg1g3y0gzbj5O84xUfSds7CDr69d8Os-BckJzMuH24oAkxjgCyRQoaaBtegYppRqANfCxZmCKjxA6KVyeyBQbHf-HwgTTYFmh4Hz7HK7LbkUygAkoJTB4vmYLTdWj4uavMEg1K3E4TXWF5RZ3bf58eFYhuH2QbNj04frYjgRdMyk94-c6wTHk1QOSVhPgT0jXp8I7CUepEvf_3NeqkNnh_KqIri-tahBW2q5-haGS9CzEEMAv1WpPF3fso-Nzgeha-MoGFsdvSa4gw1hgqnJCDCm7cx_4PRS_DlnzLVfRVP5zkw==&c=cPYssyxAUxciUE_7cXszrHC6PDYX_MaqxVNg94dgZB7kTDEBaOR4ag==&ch=wzqNQCki-pqRYvV3CkYrml_23ohG3Wq-uTogn1E8qm8HSQ1uyDbIpQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001t1m14glN4BfX6aGRvgtnd_ExDaNTxlftDET-yND-vQaMDvkwk8mMTAJtUjfHKLP_PzZodmWCgbYNNqjqTyxRQavwHR4YQbSF4c2omr84rs2_etNPjKV0sa9Pirv_0Y9UK2PFtrzPh202FtQzgYcB4tNbEpWADe6s156OV4q81PDi3t0ofEqA6Jwzj78-RAnS1i5kxMq4g35hXQX7bJ_xODhpR91OVe7i5quQuXPjPovbv_t7Py7TelgO_Uo5Ib4-TmQo5QtDN-WAfhVPNABtFSULsGK_zy1CxHaKr4f-ovLtH1v3Qfvd--RRy9SZvu-A0wGEPw8uYxgoGp-xHXootVWfVvImjARhDv-fh_RAWq7YhY3Xft5EbT9IMQO42f68dr6mQa0AoG_EKgZOuPsGnw==&c=cPYssyxAUxciUE_7cXszrHC6PDYX_MaqxVNg94dgZB7kTDEBaOR4ag==&ch=wzqNQCki-pqRYvV3CkYrml_23ohG3Wq-uTogn1E8qm8HSQ1uyDbIpQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001t1m14glN4BfX6aGRvgtnd_ExDaNTxlftDET-yND-vQaMDvkwk8mMTAJtUjfHKLP_mkORAh9sSZbaimrCUAVFTdFV9o75xzIkSZ6TxCi486uMRZ-7Yibwxr0zq26aDUIjJiT1GOUpDwf4Z8-BYvg0jmdUgnbQngqIdDtyR9QdN5Ea4GK_d67589cbxEKLZC3X97LN0GdRLYnb7Wr-Rg7kpoYyA-DpZLpQzKs2RLgyYpOMYplLD_SA90LmF4U0zm2G9wMT_uf9IFloZn56_7xOe3lG1gGm4waLSiQGMz-NoFyHk_d5mBeo8hVzRw4lZGZAPqFmRQOtQhYHJ018SAPmiP6xBzD9G2IhpVsYyoNKKjw_Csy5aetq4u4lNpdHwPN2z9aV1MxrkO-BhwapIeRTXw==&c=cPYssyxAUxciUE_7cXszrHC6PDYX_MaqxVNg94dgZB7kTDEBaOR4ag==&ch=wzqNQCki-pqRYvV3CkYrml_23ohG3Wq-uTogn1E8qm8HSQ1uyDbIpQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001t1m14glN4BfX6aGRvgtnd_ExDaNTxlftDET-yND-vQaMDvkwk8mMTAJtUjfHKLP_enZo7QwlbbwJTmKnU69Y0x0GwZWVFRhGa4OKDlxQZ_NUNlDY9sPQILZkmPgG5u3QDf4NjfY2Br_eogId03FBmgLgvk5zxPOdGrw-gEHYGDmd4Et-dDzLr6jF3wWFeeDmL8exN829uwXZdWil2MaTxzhKVs_nKIQKWaQU2LQRE0zR3yqiVuFIOchybeLQN-yLGZ2NK8RWBewKK6z31yzeNdZqUVZPoOcu6y_t5lyO7q7_AUp_fwkz6m0VYafZovR20mnZ5W6lSAV8cuww5l18SBDdatkx7dTp8Rs45WoHKYN5Rilqq1YN0-6DxaJHo6SzMr1wj9NMmj8x3FecIROndw==&c=cPYssyxAUxciUE_7cXszrHC6PDYX_MaqxVNg94dgZB7kTDEBaOR4ag==&ch=wzqNQCki-pqRYvV3CkYrml_23ohG3Wq-uTogn1E8qm8HSQ1uyDbIpQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001t1m14glN4BfX6aGRvgtnd_ExDaNTxlftDET-yND-vQaMDvkwk8mMTK47HffOhsm8Us5VDtq8OWruzOKVzs_VagOkewBZSEQ4wcrJrY1dtw0yvmnIFxWqtIPV8VyHnQIGfcbi81jXKWNFYNrS5BDfzdOoE5Qgl5BDHDMnlXClO1_cd6dGYBi75xxSR96w0MNbQOiJ7qcMKpY7m4775HcY8Ctv1km_PPX5KEXXS33Qfz70yD81mV5q2S3qONNZ-mMLszcH7CkglJdJCLVN5VIaF4I5POOVQq0sfwBEdSy3oPnKHoaxe1NtQhgHDkJEJNT1&c=cPYssyxAUxciUE_7cXszrHC6PDYX_MaqxVNg94dgZB7kTDEBaOR4ag==&ch=wzqNQCki-pqRYvV3CkYrml_23ohG3Wq-uTogn1E8qm8HSQ1uyDbIpQ==


Senator Anthony Portantino, committee consultants from Assembly Housing and 

Community Development, Assembly Communications and Conveyance, and Assembly 

Local Government. The Legislative Committee will review these bills in the coming 

months. 

  

On January 8 (Tuesday), the delegation participated in 

over forty-six small group meetings with legislative 

offices that represent the entirety of CCCA. Members 

cities shared three key talking points important to 

CCCA's 2019 Legislative Priorities: local control, 

housing/homelessness, and public safety. CCCA 

wrapped up Tuesday's activities with a luncheon with 

Assembly Speaker Anthony Rendon and its Annual 

Sacramento Legislative Reception. The Association 

welcomed numerous state legislators where conference attendees and legislators could 

engage in casual conversation about the legislative year ahead. 

  

The annual tour concluded with many cities conducting 

meetings with their legislators on Wednesday, January 

9. CCCA would like to thank everyone who attended 

this year's legislative tour. We expect to see a lot of 

legislation that will impact our communities and we are 

prepared to continue our dialogue with bill authors. This 

year's SLOT highlights the deep and diverse discussions 

forming in the state legislature that will have profound 

implications for local governments. Member cities are 

highly encouraged to remain engaged in the policy discussion, especially when the 

Legislative Committee considers action in the coming months. 

  

Lastly, I want to congratulate more than 50 newly elected councilmembers, city 

treasurers, and city clerks for their election this past November from across the CCCA 

membership. I hope you will lend your leadership and perspectives to CCCA as we 

advocate and strengthen local control. I hope everyone will join me in recognizing these 

new leaders at our upcoming events as we introduce them to the CCCA family.  

  

Sincerely,  

  

Jorge Morales 

President, California Contract Cities Association 

Vice Mayor, City of South Gate  

#StrengthenLocalControl 

 
 
 
 

 


